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Firstly I need to kick this edition of with a thank you to Tricia who kindly stepped  
in to edit last months issue at very short notice when editing dates clashed with me 
being away with work. 
 
Last time I edited, back in the cold days of February, I mentioned that my  
New Years resolution was to get out and take a walk very day.    Whilst I have  
not got a perfect 100% record its not too far off.   Am making it an opportunity to 
explore some more of the really beautiful countryside and villages around here,  
whether its walking around a village I don’t know well or stopping when I find a  
footpath sign and seeing where it goes.   Also loving seeing so much wildlife in my 
travels, especially the hares. 
 
Talking of hares if your looking for something free to do with the kids over the  
holidays have a look at the GoGoHares trail in Norwich, on until the end of August.  
Details on www.gogohares.co.uk 
 
The kids might also like to take some time of the holidays to make some artwork  
for the Felsham & Gedding Art & Craft in September – more details inside. 
 
Whilst the children might like the school holidays the lack of free school meals over  
the holiday period can cause real difficulties for some families so please see the details  
of how food donations can be made in the village that will go to the BSE Food Bank 
depot. 
 
Serena 
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COMPLAINTS               
         SUGGESTIONS

COMPLIMENTS
The Village News team would welcome your feedback
Do you have any comments about what we do, what's going 
well, anything you'd like us to change.  
Please feel free to contact us:
Email – mtavernor@btinternet.com Phone – Jo Tavernor 
01449 737793

WHAT·S ON IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Yoga: Classes every Monday evening 6.00pm
W.I.: Meets on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm
Carpet Bowls: Meets on the 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month at 
7.30pm
Table Tennis:  Meets on the 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each month 
7.30pm
Whist Drive: Meets on the third Friday of each month at 7.30pm
Film Night:Shows 3rd Saturday of each month. Doors 7.00pm for 
7.30pm

 Reminder to contributors: Please be aware that items 
submitted after the Deadline cannot be guaranteed to appear 
in the magazine.

Dates For Your Diary

14 August – Jo Churchill MP, Village Hall,  2.30pm – 4.00pm
14 August – WI, Village Hall, 7.30pm
16 August – Village Friends, West Lodge, 2pm
18 August – Film Night, Village Hall, 7.00pm bar / 7.30pm film
30 September – Art & Craft Show – Village Hall
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Felsham and Gedding Community Store  
Steering Group 
 

First, can I apologise for the lack of communication. This is my 
fault entirely as I have missed many deadlines. 
 

We have been meeting every week and looking into costs, valuations, obtaining quotes 
for possible building works. As you can imagine, these things take time.  
 

We now have a "ball park" figure for the amount we need to raise to make the 
community shop a reality.  
 

Not only will we need funds, we need the support of you all in raising these funds. Our 
craft fair this September will be raising funds for the Village Hall and the Felsham and 
Gedding Community Store.   
 

I am looking for other fundraising ideas, so please email me if you have any. I will be 
contacting those who have given their details with the questionnaire. If anybody else is 
interested in volunteering please email me. 
 

Thanks for reading this and please email me if you have any ideas, no matter how small 
or large. 
 

Ria Crosbie / ria.crosbie@btinternet.com 

 

  Joan’s Trips 
 

  Our next outing will be a visit to: 
 

  Felixstowe 
  on Tuesday 21st August 
 

  Seats will cost £12 and the coach will leave the Village Hall car park at 9.30am. 
 

  Anyone wishing to book a seat can contact: 
  Tricia Wilson – 01449 736330 or Eileen Turner – 01449 737289 

The Village News will in the near future be looking  
for an additional Editor, to edit some 3 editions a year.   
If your interested and would like to know more please drop  
Jo or Tricia an email in the first instance at  
villagenews@felsham.org.uk  
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FELSHAM & GEDDING VILLAGE HALL SOCIAL CLUB 

PRESENTS A FILM EVENING 

on 

SATURDAY 18th AUGUST 

_ 

THE HUNDRED FOOT JOURNEY 

USA 2014 

PG 

A comedy drama set in southern France 

The film show starts at 7.30 pm & 

the bar and hall will be open from 7pm  

---  

The Seven Deadly Sins 
 

One of our readers has contributed several short stories based  
on the Seven Deadly Sins each written in one hundred words.  
We’ll be serialising them over the next few months here’s the first. 
 
1. Lust   
 

As he had grown tired of scrolling through the images on his tablet he peered through his 
binoculars looking for stimulation. Panning the building opposite he stopped at a frequently 
visited, dimly lit, window and zoomed in. The scantily clad girl moved irritatingly in and out 
of sight first dragging a table to the window before positioning a black tripod on top.  He 
excitedly zoomed closer as she tantalisingly opened the window before moving back behind 
the table. The flash of light as the gun sight was adjusted came too late for the voyeur and 
the bullet found its mark. 
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A nice recipe for a hot day! 
 

Cold Pea and Mint Soup 
Serves 6 
  

Ingredients 
 12oz frozen peas or petit pot 
 8oz potato 
 1 onion 
 Spring mint 
 Grated rind of 1 lemon 
 2 tablespoons of lemon juice 
 1 ½ pints chicken or vegetable stock 
 Mint for garnish 
 

Method 
 Place all ingredients in a saucepan with salt and pepper 
 Bring to the boil 
 Lower heat and cover and simmer for 15-20 minutes (or until peas are 

tender) 
 Puree and sieve 
 Adjust seasoning and chill for 2 to 3 hours 
 Sprinkle with mint before serving 
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Would you like to be the 
Recorder for:  
FELSHAM & GEDDING 
 
The Suffolk Local History Council runs a Recorders Scheme throughout Suffolk.  We
administer a network of volunteers to ensure that the ‘present’ is adequately recorded at
local level for the ‘future’. 
 
A Recorder will note significant happenings in their parish and collect their local parish
magazines, leaflets, election pamphlets and newspaper cuttings.  At the end of each year,
they are asked to submit a short report summarising the activities of their parish.  The
reports are deposited at the Suffolk Record Office and available to future researchers
together with the collected items. 
 
If you are interested, please look at the Recorders Pack by visiting www.slhc.org.uk to
acquaint yourself with the guidelines of the scheme.  You do not need to be a historian;
you do not need any qualifications other than an interest in your parish.  In return you
will receive a copy of the SLHC Newsletter and be invited to the annual conference
specifically for Local Recorders.   
 
To volunteer to help in this important work, please contact recorders@slhc.org.uk  
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Jo Churchill MP Summer Tour 2018 

Tuesday 14th August 14.30-16.00  

Felsham Village Hall 

 
Please RSVP  

jo.churchill.mp@parliament.uk;  

01284 752311 or in writing to  

10 Hatter Street, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP33 1LZ 
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Members of the public are being invited to support Suffolk Constabulary by becoming the 
"eyes and ears” of their communities as part of a new initiative. 
 

The Local Policing Volunteer pilot scheme, which was originally launched across six towns 
and villages including, in Bungay, Beccles, Woodbridge, Eye, Stanton and Long Melford in 
April, has now been opened up to the whole county and has already attracted early 
interest but spaces remain for further dedicated individuals. 
 

As part of the non-uniform role, volunteers become accessible points of contact for their 
communities and help Suffolk Constabulary to detect crime by promoting effective 
communication and the prompt reporting of suspicious and criminal activity in each area. 
Volunteers are not expected to become involved in any incident where conflict or threat 
exists and will have no power of arrest or detention. They are there to report anything 
suspicious or unusual directly to the police. They will receive full induction training and 
have access to their local police station to attend appropriate briefings. 
 

Local Policing Volunteers are an important element of our police family, which includes 
police officers, PCSOs, police staff and the Specials. 
 

Local Policing Volunteers: • must be aged over 18 years  • don’t have an upper age limit  • can 
work up to a maximum of 20 hours per week and hours are mutually agreed locally • are not 
required to wear a uniform • will be covered by public liability insurance wherever they 
undertake their volunteering duties 
 

Anyone interested in becoming a Local Policing Volunteer will undergo a training package, be 
given a tabard and have a direct point of contact with police, as well as be included in regular 
meetings. The supportive role is also designed to work alongside usual activities and at no point 
requires participants to directly get involved in tackling crime. 
 

Volunteers will need to undergo and pass security checks at the appropriate level for the 
role, although no medical assessment is required. 
 

To gain further information regarding any of the constabulary’s volunteering roles, visit 
www.suffolk.pnn.police.uk/joinus or email specialsandvolunteers@suffolk.pnn.police.uk 
or phone on 01473 613589. 
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Dear Friends, 
 

I loved watching the World Cup this year. It’s probably a  
faded memory for you now, but I have just watched France win  
the cup following a very exciting game of football. It was a great way to  
finish the tournament, and not quite as stressful as watching the England team play.  
I know that it was mooted that Gareth Southgate should set his sights on No. 10 
Downing Street – but wasn’t it lovely to have such a positive role model leading the 
England squad? 
 

Of course, there could only be one winner in the tournament. Just as there is  
only one winner in each of the categories in the Olympic games or tennis at  
Wimbledon, or whatever the sporting challenge or competition might be. What  
we have to remember is that champions don’t become champions overnight.  
Many begin their sport at a very young age – even as children. There’s a lot to  
learn, many experiences to go through and plenty of hard work! A combination  
of these factors will go towards producing a champion footballer, tennis player or 
athlete.  
 

Sometimes we might think that God could have saved time by planning for Jesus to 
arrive on earth as an adult, but the route he chose – for Jesus to be born a baby – 
meant that Jesus was able to experience life as we experience it, with plenty of time  
to learn and prepare for the work that God had for him to do. 
 

But not only did Jesus spend time with God, just as an athlete would spend time  
with his coach, but he also chose a team to help in the work God had called him to. 
Jesus trained, encouraged and looked after his team. We continue to follow in his 
footsteps as we work as a team in our Church. We love to work together – and  
even though there are days when we may not always agree – we are able to rub  
along despite our differences.  
 

What we do know is that we are on the team because we believe that God want  
us to be, because he wants everyone on his team!  
 

Yours in Christ, 
Revd Sharon 
revsharon@btinternet.com, 01284-828599 or 07825086063 
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Stowmarket Chorale attracts members from a wide area of Mid Suffolk, and  
have recently appointed Tom Appleton to be the new Music Director.  
 
Tom will begin rehearsals with the Chorale from 12 September 2018 when we meet 
weekly on Wednesday nights, 7.30pm to 9.30pm, at Chilton Community Primary  
School, Violet Hill Road, Stowmarket, IP14 1NN. As a means of introduction, we are 
hosting a Come and Sing day at Woolpit Village Hall, on Saturday 18th August,  
10.00 am to 4.00 pm, when we will be having a fun day, singing some choruses from 
Handel’s Messiah, with techniques to expand vocal abilities. Cost for the day is £15  
and tickets are available from tickets@stowmarketchorale.org.uk.  
 
The Singing Day will be in preparation for a performance of The Messiah at  
Stowmarket Parish Church on Saturday 3rd November 2018. We welcome  
anyone to join us for the autumn term to rehearse for this marvellous work.  
Cost for the term would be £50 incl hire of music. 
 
New singers are always welcome - contact Mary at 
secretary@stowmarketchorale.org.uk for further information. 
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Felsham and Gedding W.I.  July Meeting 
 

July – Garden – Meeting!  
 

Back in the early part of the year the President asked if anybody would like to host 
The Garden Meeting. 

 

There wasn’t exactly a rush of volunteers but someone did come forward and so    

was rewarded for her good deed by a warm and sunny evening. 

The members duly arrived and wandered around the garden  

some spent time locked in deep conversation,  
sadly the hostess was unable to earwig on them.  

Then the President opened the meeting  
and business dealt with it was time for The Quiz. 

Life really doesn’t get more exciting than  
this as you can see in the photo!!!! 

After THE QUIZ it was time for sustenance and the amazing thing was that  
each plate of food a member had brought was not duplicated. Fortified by a  
beaker and a plate of goodies and a good natter the meeting closed. 
 
Next month Mr Ken Petch will talk about Antartica  
(could be a welcome subject if we are still having this wonderful sunny weather.) 
14th August at 7.30 in the Village Hall, Felsham.  Why not come along. 
 
 



23



24



25

August events at Bradfield Woods  
 

WED 1 August 10.30am - 2.30pm  
Tree house challenge 2 for 8- 14 year olds  
£7 per child. Please book  
 

MON 6 August 10am - 12noon  
Wild tots and family - Mad about minibeasts  
For families with under 5's  
£4 child/ £2 older siblings and adults, please book  
 

TUES 7 August 10.30 - 12.30pm  
The Lost Words for families  
£4 child / £2 adult. Please book  
 

WED 8 August 10.30am - 2.30pm  
Wolf Brother for 8- 14 year olds  
£7 per child. Please book  
 

FRI 10 August 10am - 3.30pm  
Adult course: Celebrating Willow  
Learn about the practical and medicinal uses of willow as well as associated  
wildlife and folklore. Make dye, cordage, charcoal and a small woven item  
to take home.  
£40 + £5 materials, please book  
 

13, 14 and 15 August 9am- 3.30pm  
Wild in the woods holiday club  
Forest fun with campfire lunch  
For children ages 6-11 years  
£15 per child, please book  
 

MON 20 August 2- 5pm  
Whittling and woodworking for 13-16 year olds  
Learn to make small items  
£10. Please book  
 

TUES 21 August 10.30 - 12.30pm  
Wild in the woods - a photographic adventure for families  
£4 child / £2 adult. Please book  
 

WED 22 August 10.30am - 2.30pm  
Woodland day camp for 8- 14 year olds  
£7 per child. Please book  
 
Please book your place at  
www.suffolkwildlifetrust.org<http://www.suffolkwildlifetrust.org>  
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Thorpe Morieux and District Gardening Club. 
 

The annual garden party is a much-enjoyed event in the Thorpe Morieux and  
District Gardening Club calendar. Each year a club member volunteers to hold  
this event in their own garden risking criticism but usually enjoying complements  
and even some advice. This year Tony and Kylie Sheppard invited the members to  
visit “Pantiles” in Cockfield on the evening of Monday 16th of July. Male members brought 
drinks and the ladies brought finger food and this together with glorious  
weather and good company made this social evening a great success. 
 
Tony explained that they had not lived here long so some of the garden was only  
just becoming established. Even in this years hot dry summer the garden showed signs of  
hard work and an enthusiastic approach to gardening. On taking over the property  
photographs showed a very overgrown area of wild trees and shrubs. Clearing these had  
been very hard work. Now, however, the garden was beautifully laid out by taking advice  
from garden club members and a fair amount of trial and error. Vegetables in raised plots etc. 
and a small new orchard together with island flower beds looked very good and were a great 
credit to our hosts determination to have a garden to sit and enjoy as well as provide for the 
needs of the kitchen. 
 
At this event the annual potato growing competition results were determined. Each member 
had been given a seed potato to be container grown and on this evening the  
pots were emptied and the potato content weighed, after about ten years of trying Sid 
Broughton was declared the winner with 2lbs and 7 oz from one root which earned him the 
prize of half a dozen eggs to help provide a meal of egg and chips. 
 
At the conclusion of this very enjoyable evening the chairman, Linda Shotbolt,  
thanked our hosts on behalf of the members present for their welcome and for  
allowing their garden to be shared for everybody’s pleasure. To mark this event the  
clubs head gardener, Carol Bailey, presented to Tony and Kylie a box of plants selected for 
planting and perhaps in the future would become a happy memory. 
 
The pictures show a surprised competition winner and the plant presentation to our hosts. 
 
Sid Broughton. 
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Mobile Sales & Services
PURPLE PEOPLE EATER CURRY VAN Wednesdays @ 5 – 8pm - VH Car 
Park – New owner and new menu
MERMAID FISH AND CHIPS  Thursdays @ 6 – 6.30pm – VH Car Park
FRESH FISH Fridays @ 10.05am (weather permitting) – VH Car Park
LIBRARY   Friday 3rd August and Friday 31st August  @ 10.10am Gedding 
Village Sign & 11.40am Felsham VH Car Park for roughly half an hour
JOHN'S FRESH FRUIT & VEG Mondays & Thursdays Contact John 
Talbot on 01449 736578 for a personal service

Bin Emptying
Wednesday 1st August – Black bin
Wednesday 8th August – Recycling bin
Thursday 9th August – Brown bin
Wednesday 15th August – Black bin
Wednesday 22nd August – Recycling Bin
Thursday 23rd August – Brown bin
Thursday 30th August – Black bin

Bus Times
Buses to and from Bury St Edmunds - Monday to Saturday
       No 377 Depart Bury Road, Felsham at 07.14 
       No 377 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 07.17
       No 377 Return from Bury Bus Station at 17.50
       No 386 Depart Church Road, Felsham at 10.14 & 12.44
       No 386 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 10.17 & 12.47
       No 386 Return from Bury Bus Station at 11.10 and 14.10
Buses to and from Bury St Edmunds - Wednesdays only
       No 379 Depart Felsham Six Bells at 10.34
       No 379 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 10.36
       No 379 Return from Bury Bus Station at 13.00
Buses to and from Stowmarket - Monday to Saturday
     No 386 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 09.19, 11.49 & 14.49
       No 386 Depart Church Road, Felsham at 09.22, 11.52 & 14.52 
       No 386 Return from Stowmarket, Bury Street at 9.50 and 12.20
Buses to Woolpit - Fridays only
        No 472 Woolpit Circular – (Health Centre Bus) Depart at 10.20
        No 472 Return from The Street, Woolpit at 12.30
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Newsletter general policy 
We do publish acknowledgements, articles of general interest, artistic works and similar. 
We do publish factual material from recognised organisations. 
We do publish to the Village web site at http://felsham.onesuffolk.net/ 
We do not publish defamatory, rude, blasphemous, racial or other inappropriate material. 
We reserve the right to edit contributions to suit publication needs. 

 We are reliant on contributions from many sources, taken in good faith, and cannot be held responsible for any errors or omissions. 
Copyright waiver is presumed implicit on all submissions unless clearly stated otherwise. 


